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Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

I am delighted to announce that all children will be returning to school during the week beginning the 8th March. I 
am sure, whilst this is good news for us all, we must return with caution and recognise that, although the virus 
transmission rate is declining, we need to continue with social distancing measures, regular hand washing and 
good hygiene practices. All adults must continue to wear a facemask unless they are exempt. 
 

We look forward to welcoming all our children back and are keen to keep our entire school community safe. 
Please see the attached letter from our borough’s Director of Public Health, who requests that all children are 
regularly tested to limit the spread of the virus once we are fully operational again. His letter sets out how and 
where to obtain a test. 
 

This week the school management has been responding to government announcements and subsequent written 
guidance. We have just met with the Chair and Vice-Chair of our Governing Body, and will send a letter early 
next week, outlining our reopening arrangements. It is vital that we support those children who have not attended 
school since before the Christmas holiday and reintegrate everyone in a healthy and supportive way. 
 

Best wishes, 
 

Selina Frazer,  
Headteacher.  

Music Mark 

   

http://www.huntershallprimary.org.uk/music/59.html 

Communication 

We continue to use our Parenthub and/or Twitter feed https://twitter.com/Huntershallps to communicate messages during 
the time that the school is closed to most pupils in order to provide childcare to critical workers’ children. Home Learning 
activities, which are updated weekly, can be located here: http://www.huntershallprimary.org.uk/home-learning/489.html 
 

Remember that each year group has an email address:  
 

Reception@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk                                        Yfour@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
Yone@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk                                                Yfive@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
Ytwo@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk                                                Ysix@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
Ythree@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
 

You can send questions or work to the relevant year group. (Responses will be given during working hours Monday to 
Friday) 
 

Work should be submitted daily to the relevant year group email. Where applicable, feedback will be provided to the 
children. 
 

Please send any Covid related queries to: covid@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
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Letter from Director of Public Health 

 



Book Recommendation from Mr Kaitell 

Recently, Miss Gurry, our English Lead for KS1, 

gave me a copy of this book:  

“The Book You Wish Your Parents Had Read (and 

Your Children Will Be Glad That You Did)” written 

by renowned psychotherapist, Philippa Perry. 

Having read it during half term – I wanted to 

share it with you as it not only highlights the very 

essence of the Thrive Approach that we embed 

here at Hunters Hall, but does so in a non-

judgemental way. It will help you to understand 

how your own upbringing may affect your 

parenting; accept that you will make mistakes and 

learn what you can do about them; break negative 

cycles and patterns; handle your own and your 

child's feelings, and understand what different 

behaviours communicate. 

Walk 12000 steps every day in March 

 

 

At Saint Francis Hospice, the nurses walk, on average, 12000 steps every single shift, caring for local people 

who are suffering with life limiting illnesses. Support our amazing nurses by stepping into their shoes and walking 

12000 steps a day for 12 days. #StepUpforSFH 

We are asking all of our Hunters Hall community to join in. You might decide to share the daily 12000 as a family; 

take the stairs wherever possible; try walking on the spot while watching TV; take a walk in the park at lunchtime; 

go by foot when nipping to the shop. The options are endless.  

Please make sure you adhere to the current coronavirus restrictions for your local area during this challenge. 

You can find details of the current restrictions here: https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus  

Saint Francis Hospice is a leading provider of palliative care for people living in Havering, Brentwood, Redbridge, 

Barking & Dagenham. They care for people from 18 years of age, of any race or religion, who have a life limiting 

illness due to cancer, heart disease, motor neurone disease or respiratory disease and we provide physical, 

spiritual and emotional care and support to patients and their families. 

 

Click here to Step Up! 

 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
https://ddlnk.net/7IC-798H2-13A2AN-4CWNG0-1/c.aspx
https://donate.justgiving.com/donation-amount?uri=aHR0cHM6Ly9kb25hdGUtYXBpLmp1c3RnaXZpbmcuY29tL2FwaS9kb25hdGlvbnMvOGExYTE5ZWVmMTYxNDViNjg1MzhjNGFhMGI3NWI0YmU=


Parent Hub School Uniform 

 

We would like all 
parents/carers to join us on Parent Hub.  

Parent Hub is a FREE app that helps keep you 
up to date with what’s going on at school. 
You’ll receive messages, pictures, documents 
and newsletters, all in one handy place. 

1. Download the Parent Hub app from your 
app store (iPhone or Android). 

2. Create yourself an account. 

3. Choose “Add a School” and enter: 

 @HuntersHallPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

School uniform can be purchased online:  
www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-
category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/  
 
Or 
Telephone: 01992 763679 
Email: info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk 

Home learning on our website 

We have added a 
new home learning 
tab on our website 
opening page. This 
will enable you to 
navigate to the 
remote learning 
provision for each 
year group.  

 

Click the image to 
be taken directly to 
the page.  

 

Home Learning Year 4 – Home Learning The Romans 

Zarif 2T and Zaima 4N have been busy making their 
own snow terrarium. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

by Hallie 4R 

http://www.huntershallprimary.org.uk/home-learning/510.html
https://www.parenthub.co.uk/
http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
mailto:info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk


Red Nose Day 19th March 2021 

On Friday 19th March, everybody at 
Hunters Hall Primary School will be 
encouraged to wear red and/or dress 
up as a superhero.  

When you donate to Comic Relief, 
you're supporting people living 
incredibly tough lives, in the UK and 
around the world. Our vision is to 
create a just world free from poverty 
and were doing this by funding 
amazing organisations doing 
amazing things. 

We will be encouraging everyone to 
donate £1 via the link below:  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rednosedayhhps 

Year 2 

This week in year 2 we have been learning about the importance of eating healthy. The children also 
had the chance to make their own healthy and balanced meal. Well done year 2! 

 

           

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rednosedayhhps
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rednosedayhhps
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rednosedayhhps


Pancake Day Images 

 
Darta 6Y and Dilans RM 

had alien pancakes. 

Good morning! Eliana of 4N would 
like to share her personalised 
pancake. She made a choco swirl 
and a choco cinnamon pancake. 

She swirled the choco batter first 
then poured the normal pancake 
batter. 

For choco cinnamon batter. She 
mixed some cocoa powder and a 
teaspoon of cinnamon and 1/2 cup 
sugar in the original pancake 
powder. 

And of course topped with maple 
syrup. 
 
Thank you. 
Mrs Ting Co 

Hi! 
 
Zachariah 4R made 
"happy" and "wow" emoji 
pancakes designed with 
his favourite Nutella and 
banana. 
 
Hope you like them. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mrs Priola 

 

Saule’s pancake day 🙂 

Hello dear school!  

As today is pancake day Luca wanted to mark this day by cooking with 
his mother.  

Good appetite for us! 

Sincerely Ms Atonoaei!  

 



Coming soon…The Masked Reader 

 

Emoji Book Challenge for World Book Day 

Name the children’s story books. Use the emojis as clues for characters and plot lines.  
 

1.  

2.  

3.  

4.  

5.  

6.  

7.  

8.  

9.  

10.  

11.  

12.  

13.  

14.  

15.  

16.  

17.  

18.  

19.  

20.  

21.  

22.  

23.  

24.  

25.  
 

 



Year 5 Home Learning 

We set the children the task of making their own solar systems at home. Charlie and Millie in 5A and Henry in 5S 
made these and would like them to be shared with everyone. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Henry 5S 


